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48th Precinct Council Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, March 26, 2019 at 6:30 PM 

Claudette Coles, Law Enforcement Committee Chairperson 

 

Deputy Inspector Brown stated the following crime statistic in a 27 day period in comparison to last year: 

Crime is down 15%, 100% for the year. Deputy Inspector Brown also informed the Committee that the shooting 

at 1805 Crotona Avenue is still under investigation.  

 

Mr. Nicholas Peters, representing Assemblyman Victor Pichardo, stated that they are working on a budget in 

Albany. Housing assistance is available at 2175 Jerome Avenue, Suite C every Thursday from 11:00 AM to 

3:00 PM. Mr. Peters also informed the Committee that Assemblyman Pichardo’s office also offers a free notary 

on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM. Assemblyman Pichardo’s office also is offering free 

immigration services on April 12, 2019 from 10:30 AM to 3:30 PM. For more information, please call (718) 

933-6909. 

 

A representative from the office of Assemblywoman Karines Reyes stated that there will be a job fair on May 

17th, 2019 from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM at SUNY Bronx Education Opportunity Center, 1666 Bathgate Avenue, 

Bronx, NY 10457. Please call (718) 530-7000 for more information.  

 

A representative from the office of New York State Senator Alessandra Biaggi informed the Committee that 

on the first Friday of every month, Senator Biaggi will host a meet and greet with community members. The 

next meet and greet is April 5th, 2019 from 5:30 PM to 7:30 PM at 1250 Waters Place, Bronx, NY 10461. The 

representative also informed the Committee that Senator Biaggi’s office offers constituent services at the 

district office from 11:00 AM to 4:00 PM. Please call (718) 822-2049 for more information.  

 
 

During the month of March, I attended the following events and meetings: 

 

On March 20th, I attended the committee meetings. A representative from Congressman Serrano’s office 

stated that Mr. Serrano’s office will hold a town hall meeting in the near future. He also stated that 

Congressman Serrano’s office is investigating the West Farms post office and other local post offices for 

numerous complaints.  

 

On March 21st, I attended Bronx Community Board #6’s Housing and Land Use Committee meeting.  

 

The next 48th Precinct Council Meeting will be on Tuesday, April 30th, 2019 at 7:00 PM at the 48th 

Precinct. For more information, call (718) 299-3900. 
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